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Black Dog Meet

No. 215 Crianlarich
Friday 17th - Sunday 19th January 2020
In Attendance




David Cameron

Valerie Inglis



Charles Alexander

Alan Sewell



Wull Clark


Bill Clark


Lorna Smith


Tony Smith



Owen Clark


Rachael Clark
Mountains Climbed 
Friday
Alan & Wull

 
Shee of Ardtalnaig (759m)
Valerie & David

Fairich (652m)
Lorna, Tony & Charles
Ben Chonzie (931m) and

Biorach a'Mheannain (755m)

Saturday
Alan



Beinn Suidhe (676m) and Meall Tairbh (665m)
Owen, Rachael, Valerie, David & Wull
Ben Challum (1035m)

Lorna, Tony & Charles
Creag Bhuidhe (521m) and

Meall Clachach (603m)

Bill



Grey Heights. (686m)
Sunday
Alan & Wull


Beinn na Sroine (636m)  

Tony, Lorna & Charles
Dun More (Lord Melville's monument) (257m) and Broom Hill (214m)
Weather
Friday. Overcast with rain showers in the morning. Breezy further East with strong winds at 600m in the West.
Saturday. Early snow flurries in the morning with squally winds. Strong cold winds above 600m.  Beautiful light as the day wore on with nature giving a pastel palette. A fresh dumping of snow gave us a completely different day with some drifts up to knee height of powder.

Notes / Highlights

As with most meets these days the hills climbed are a mixture of Munros, Corbetts, Grahams, Donalds, Simms, Lumps, Bumps and Tumps.  In amongst this are Rock and Ice climbs as well.

This was another nice stay at the Crianlarich hostel.  Fiona the hostel manager, who we had all got to know, has left for another job in England.  This appears to be to the detriment of some of the cleanliness, but a new manager is coming soon. An early Burns supper was had on the Saturday night while the other large party went out for dinner so a free uncluttered kitchen was open for us to use.
Road conditions were quite treacherous on both days.  The road from Loch Tay to Glen Lyon was impassable, with black ice from the foot of the pass.  A very slippery enforced downhill three point turn put an end to any attempt of travelling on this road by Valerie, Davie and Wull (hence Ben Challum as a ‘Plan B’). Lower down on the hills later in the day they returned to being soggy and boggy. Sometimes the frost is a gift!

On Friday Alan and Wull were lucky enough to see a sparrow hawk and an eagle.

Lorna, Tony and Charles enjoyed a variety of hills (see above!). Their Munro was done from Loch Turret dam via the undulating track to Lochan Uaine then steeply to the col. Breezy with crisp snow to the summit then returning over the adjacent Sim for a long tramp back to the dam in fading light (had to leave the second Sim for another day). Saturday’s Sim provided an excellent viewpoint over Loch Tay (see cover photo on Landranger Sheet 51, which is taken from these slopes). Sunday’s route was a good circular (tourist) trail taking in the Deil's Cauldron waterfall before a steep ascent through woods to the monument and returning via the Shaking Bridge and Laggan Wood (another Tump).

We may potentially have a new member in Rachael Clark, who is a keen boulderer and has an appetite for the hills.  Possibly will be attending the Tulloch meet in March?

Next Meet

Corran, February 15th to 17th meet organiser is Charles Alexander.
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